U100 County Team Captain’s Report

Progress

The County U-100 team has had its best season for several years. The team qualified from the Regional stage in second place, pipped to final spot by Essex by only the smallest of margins (Board Count) with three points from the four matches played. In the National stage we had a good team all ready to travel to Cambridgeshire for the quarter finals but Cambridgeshire defaulted the match with a week to go. For the semi-final we were drawn against Nottinghamshire but on this occasion Surrey were unable to raise a viable team for the match and we were forced to default.
Squad Status
At this level the squad consists primarily of relatively new players, enthusiastic weaker players and juniors and is subject to a significant amount of ‘churn’ each year as several players move out of the qualifying (U-100 band), some lose interest and are replaced by some moving down into the band, new players and a fresh generation of juniors. This year the team has had a higher proportion of the 90-100 grade players and has been less reliant on the 75-90 band than in the previous seasons and this has almost certainly been a contributory factor to the team’s success this time. It has also been noticeable that there has been a waning of interest from juniors. Very few new juniors have joined the squad this year and those that have, have often elected not to play in matches. It is unclear what the reason is for this but may be due to the increasing alternative number of tournaments more suited to juniors elsewhere (I am often informed that players are unavailable due to taking part in another tournament).

Unfortunately a few players are evidently only available to play in the home games for a variety of reasons and experience of the last couple of seasons suggests that a mixed squad of at least 25 players is needed to reliably fill the team for (most) matches.
Mike Hollington

Curator of Equipment Report 
The County Chess equipment is now stored at the Ashtead Peace memorial Hall in Ashtead, the home of the Ashtead Chess Club. The equipment has all been collated and marked as county equipment and is now all stored together on a single shelf on its own in a locked cupboard in the Ralli room of the hall, separate from the Ashtead equipment which shares the same cupboard. Equipment can be accessed when the cupboard is open during standard Ashtead Chess club evenings (Tuesday) and at other times by arrangement (key will be needed).
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